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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

August 31, 2015

TO:
Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
FROM:
James Tarantino, Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

SUBJECT:
Adoption of CEDS report for Southeastern Wisconsin as prepared by SEWRPC
REQUEST 

Adoption of the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy (CEDS) for Southeastern Wisconsin report prepared by SEWRPC.
BACKGROUND 
The Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy (CEDS) for Southeastern Wisconsin is intended to make the region and its county and local governments eligible for grant funding from the U. S. Department of Commerce - Economic Development Administration (EDA).  The CEDS was prepared jointly by the M7, Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC), and the Southeast Wisconsin Regional Economic Partnership (REP).  The REP includes a representative from each county economic development organization or county staff, the City of Milwaukee, We Energies, M7, and SEWRPC.

The CEDS recommends that economic development efforts focus on strengthening the region’s economy through business exports, workforce development, innovation and entrepreneurship, economic place-making, infrastructure improvements, and enhanced public-private and interagency cooperation; identifies key cluster industries believed to have the best potential for economic growth, expansion, and attraction in Southeastern Wisconsin; includes an action plan and proposed economic development projects in the Region.  Adopting the CEDS would strengthen efforts to secure Federal funding for projects in the seven-county Region that have a particular focus and impact on economic development, particularly projects that will benefit economically distressed areas

The CEDS review process took place between March 2 and May 1 of 2015.  The results of that comment period were summarized in File #15-505 which was presented to the Board in the July 2015 cycle.  A physical copy of the CEDS report which incorporates all feedback and requested changes has been provided to the County Board of Supervisors.  This report requires formal adoption by the County Board to be officially recognized by the EDA.
RECOMMENDATION 

In order to strengthen efforts to secure Federal funding for projects that have a focus on economic development, particularly projects that will benefit economically distressed areas, it is recommended that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors adopt the CEDS as prepared by SEWRPC.
_____________________________

James Tarantino

Economic Development Director, Department of Administrative Services

Attachments:
 Resolution, Fiscal Note
cc: 
Chris Abele, County Executive
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